
R.S.V.P. for  Fr. Nick’s Installation Reception + 
Welcome to New Parishioners and to Fr. Ioane and Fr. Laurent  

 

At the 11:00 am Mass on Sunday, October 8th, the Very Reverend George Mockel, Vicar General of the Dio-

cese of Oakland, will formally install Fr. Nicholas Glisson as our new pastor. Immediately after the Mass, we 

will proceed to the new Dominican Garden for a reception and welcome to new parishioners and priests. 
 

Please email rsvp@marymagdalen.org or call the parish office to let us know you’re coming.  We would also 

appreciate contributions of either cheese and crackers or a side salad to our delicious lunch.  Thank you! 

Notes from Fr. Nick 
 

 

Blessing of the Animals 
 

Last year at Saint Lawrence we anticipated 

the Feast of Saint Francis (October 4th) with a 

blessing of pets on the preceding Sunday. 

Although we had to clean up a few “acci-

dents” in the church, the pets were well    

behaved (better than some of their owners). 

The event was an outstanding success, and 

so we’re going to give it a try here. After 

every Mass next weekend (September 30th/

October 1st), at Berryman Plaza in front of 

the church, we’ll place our animals under 

the patronage of Saint Francis. You are even 

welcome to bring your pets to Mass!  We’ll clean up any mess they might make. 
 

Why bless our animals? Saint Francis understood that all of creation gives God praise. Although human 

beings praise God consciously, everything in the universe gives praise by its very existence. An apprecia-

tion of our animals reminds us that God created everything. When we show our care for them, and they 

respond with affection, they reflect the unqualified love God has for us. This in turn gives us an apprecia-

tion of the web of existence we are all a part of.   
 

Our pets’ participation in this Church blessing acknowledges their place in creation, and it reminds us 

that we are not alone in praising God. 
 

I encourage you to invite your friends and neighbors to bring their pets to Berryman Plaza next Sunday. 

Whether or not they are Catholic—or even believers—this is a chance for our neighborhood to come to-

gether. We’ll make sure that the animals have water and treats. We’ll also welcome their guardians to    

an event that’s at once sacred and enjoyable for all. 

 

 

 

Teen Confirmation Classes have just started, and new 

members are welcome. All high school sophomores, jun-

iors, and seniors are invited to attend (in the convent 

after the 9:30 am Mass. . A potluck for teens and their 

parents will take place this Saturday, Sept. 23rd after the 

5:30 pm Mass.  Program Fee: $75 to cover the costs.  
 

Questions? Call the parish office (526-4811) and leave a   

message for Joan Bell.  

Our Lady of Fatima Pilgrimage Mass with Bp. Barber  

7:00 pm, Friday, October 13th  

St. Joseph the Worker, 1640 Addison St., Berkeley  
 

Join the final Centennial 

Pilgrimage Mass in the Dio-

cese of Oakland with Bishop   

Michael C. Barber, SJ.  For 

more information, call the 

SJW Parish Office: 843-2244. 
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